
Minutes for MNA on 12-14-22 

 

Members present: Sue Reid, Nathan Soltz, Geoff James, Alan Meyer, Muriel Meyer, Janet Bubl, 

John Lyons, Linda Nishioka, Liz Backer, Jenny Hairr, Mark Olson, Jason Donner SPD, Trevor 

Phillips, Kevin Hottman City of Salem, Pamela Schmidling. Welcome back Nathan S. after being 

absent for school.  

Absent: Al T.  

Approval of Minutes: passed with corrections made.  

Police Report:  Officer Danner gave his report and updated us on what has been happening in 

the MNA area/  

Traffic Calming: Kevin Hottman from the city of Salem talked to us about what we can do to 

help slow traffic. In this next year the city is adding stop signs, plassing lights and speed humps 

all over the city to help calm traffic. Royvonne St. Traffic is a mess. Trying to turn left off of 

Royvonne is impossible. MNA request a No Left turn from from Royvonne onto Commercial. 

Alan Meyer will write a letter to obtain a request for a count on how many left turns are made 

and then to go to council for a request for a sign.   

City Council Report: Next meeting in January will swear in 1 new councilor. Approval to having 

up to 2 depty City Managers. Trevor will talk to mayor Hoy about communications with the 

Parks Department.  

Committee Reports: 

 Traffic: already discussed. 

 Land Use: Reed Rd. To Battlecreek has been completed. Pringle Creek Community is leasing 

space for office use. The Tanaska Group is looking at property (5 acres) to place a battery 

substation. More information is coming. 

Parks: already discussed with our City Councilor.  

CERT.  Look at have the head of CERT do a presentation at our annual meeting.  

Liquor License: No new applications.                                                                                                                                

Transit: no report 

Hours: Muriel M – 6 hrs.  Liz B.- 6 hrs.  Pamela- 8 hrs.  

Communications:  Jenny H. Has interest in producing a E-newsletter Biannually. She is going to a 

training with Irma in the near future. She will also look at social media and Instagram. 

No new Issues, concerns or Open Issues.  

Meeting adjourned:  

Sincerely,  

Pamela Schmidling 


